Dr. and Mrs. Howard Southwick, 1935 San Lui Rey Dr., Grand Rapids, Michigan.

Dear Friends:

Your letter has just been received and I am forwarding it to Mrs. Allen, who is visiting Mary Allen Hamilton and her children at 860 Center Street, Palo Alto, California. She spent a week previous to her departure for the coast with Jane Allen Mons, at 934 Rolling Pass, Glenview, Illinoig.

I am sending you a Jayhawk Rebounds which gives you the dope on the family. A lot of it regarding our athletes you will not be tremendously interested in. I write a letter each month to the boys overseas and in the camps, trying to hook them up with the University during these trying days.

Congratulations on Chris's acceptance by Harvard Medical College. I know that Harry finished medical school at the end of the year. Bob is just starting on his senior year now.

Jane and Hoot may not be in Chicago, as he is scheduled for combat duty in less than a month. He is teaching there. But if she is in town I know she will be delighted to see Dr. Harry.

Bobby will interne at Bell Memorial Hospital, which is the University of Kansas Hospital at Rosedale, when he finishes his next two semesters. He just received his assignment last week.

I know you will hear from Mrs. Allen, but I just wanted to give you some advance dope a la Jayhawk Rebounds. Please always remember that it was a great joy to be with you grand people from Grand Rapids when we were at Culver.

Sincerely yours,